
 
  

 

25 July 2018  
 
 
 
 
Michael Stiassny 
Chair, Auckland  
NZ Transport Agency  
 
 
By email 
 
Dear Michael,  
 
I have recently been appointed to the position of Chief Executive Officer of the Guardians of 

New Zealand Superannuation. I have been with the Guardians since 2008, most recently as 

Chief Investment Officer.  Like our former Chief Executive Adrian Orr, I am very proud of 

what the Guardians has achieved so far.  

All of us who work for the Guardians are committed to the long-term purpose of the Fund, 

which is to help smooth the cost of superannuation between today's taxpayers and future 

generations. 

Looking forward, my priorities are to ensure the Guardians continues to operate in line with 

global best practice; maintain investment discipline; and extend the major focus we have had 

in recent years on organisational culture and people. I am also looking forward to engaging 

with stakeholders to build a greater understanding of our investment strategies and to learn 

from others.  

The organisation is in strong shape, with a talented and motivated team that I am privileged 

to lead. Central to our success are the excellent relationships we have developed with our 

peers, external managers and suppliers, both in New Zealand and around the world. 

I would like to meet with you to discuss mutual interests including Auckland Light Rail 
Proposal. My Executive Assistant will be in touch with your office to arrange a time, ideally 
within the next few days. 
 
I look forward meeting you soon and to working with you in the future. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Matt Whineray  
Chief Executive Officer 
 
cc: Fergus Gammie, CEO 
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30 November 2018 

 

Minister of Transport and Housing 

Parliament Buildings 

Wellington 

By email: phil.twyford@parliament.govt.nz 

 

Dear Minister, 

AUCKLAND LIGHT RAIL – MEETING REQUEST 

The Guardians of New Zealand Superannuation and our Canadian partners, CDPQ Infra, 

have made significant progress in developing a fit-for-purpose Auckland Light Rail project 

since we submitted our unsolicited proposal in April 2018. We remain highly interested in 

entering into a partnership with Government to design, build, own and operate the Auckland 

Light Rail system. 

To support the Government’s objective of having the project contracted and ready to start 

construction in mid-2020, by January 2019 we would like to be in a position to move 

forward with a detailed review of the project, in partnership with Government. 

In order to meet this timetable we, along with CDPQ Infra, wish to meet with you in the 

week commencing 10 December. The purpose of the meeting is to present, and seek your 

feedback on, our current view of a potential technical solution to support Auckland’s long-

term public transportation and urban development aspirations and deliver an enduring 

world-class, large-scale infrastructure project in New Zealand. 

I met with Fergus Gammie (NZTA) and Jon Grayson (Treasury) earlier this week to discuss 

our Public-Public Investment Model and next steps on Auckland Light Rail. Both NZTA and 

Treasury are supportive of ourselves and CDPQ Infra meeting with you at this point. As 

discussed with them, our expectation is that Jon Grayson, Peter Mersi (Ministry of 

Transport) and Fergus Gammie would also attend. At your discretion, we would welcome 

the presence of other key Ministers, such as the Minister of Finance, at the meeting. 

My EA Cushla Gray (copied in) will follow up with your office to arrange a time. Attending 

the meeting would be: 

 Myself 

 Guardians Chair, Catherine Savage 

 Guardians Head of NZ Direct Investment, Will Goodwin 

 Guardians Manager – NZ Direct Investment, Megan Glen 

 Managing Director – CDPQ Infra, Jean-Marc Arbaud 

 Senior Investment Director – CDPQ, Bénédicte Colin
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CDPQ Infra will arrange their travel to New Zealand to suit your availability. We look forward 

to the discussion and to hearing any feedback that you may have. 

 

Yours sincerely 

Matt Whineray 

Chief Executive Officer 

 

CC Jean-Marc Arbaud; Fergus Gammie; Jon Grayson; Peter Mersi; Keiran Kennedy; Joseph 

Sant; Catherine Savage. 
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